
Ted Henry
Well-known television journalist, Ted Henry, is our special guest speaker for the 
First Sunday Meeting in August. Ted served as a television journalist for more 
than 40 years, and retired in 2009 from WEWS-TV, the ABC network affiliate 
in Cleveland, Ohio. His many duties included presenting a weekly news report 
on spirituality called, “Heart and Soul”. These video accounts were intended to 
reach those most interested in learning about the purpose of their being and 
their truest identity. Eventually, these spiritual explorations led to Ted’s work 
with Souljourns.

As a journalist with a long standing interest in spirituality, Ted and his wife, 
Jody Cleary have traveled extensively for the past 19 years conducting video 
interviews with spiritually oriented people. Many of these interviews are with 
followers of Sathya Sai Baba, and the stories reported nearly always embody 
important eastern spiritual concepts including advaita, oneness, or non-duality. 
Those interviewed include Muslims, Christians, Jews, Hindus, Buddhists as well 
as those who are not followers of any religion. Thus far they have recorded 
more than 400 interviews, and these videos are made available to all through 
their Souljourns website, www.souljourns.net, and also on YouTube and Vimeo.
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Be sure to mark your calendars and join us in August! 
Please call the Sathya Sai Book Center for more information: (714) 669-0522
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